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MINUTES

Regular Meeting 

Sanbornton Planning Board

Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, July 21, 2011 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH


The meeting was called to order by Planning Board, Vice Chair Cioffi at 7:05 pm.

Roll Call


Regular Members present: 
Carmine Cioffi, Dick Gardner and Selectman Guinta 


Alternate Members present: 
Nick Orgettas


Regular Members absent:
Don Bormes and Evelyn Auger. 


Alternate Members absent:
Will Ellis 

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members

      Nick Orgettas was seated for Evelyn Auger

Approval of Meeting Minutes

       Carmine Cioffi moved to approve minutes of April 7th Business Meeting as presented, motion seconded by Dick Gardner.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business

Discussion concerning schedule of fees for the Land Use Regulations – TP Ward stated fees have not been revisited in awhile and the BOS were given authority at this year’s Town Meeting to set fees. Mr. Orgettas noted all of the Town’s department heads are reviewing their fees (i.e. Copier) to be sure they are uniform. TP Ward stated the planning board needs to be sure it is covering its costs. TP Ward offered to prepare a draft fee schedule. 

Continued discussion regarding proposed amendments to Site Plan Review Regulations – Tabled. 

Update re Site Plan for Route 3 Auto Wholesalers (aka Gigeurre Auto) and meeting with Tilton Planning Board – TP Ward stated he and Don Bormes meet with the Tilton Planning Board on 6/28. TP Ward noted the Tilton Planning Board is frustrated with the situation as well, due to the amount of vehicles on the property. TP Ward reported that the property’s frontage is a tiny little sliver that runs next to the Town Line in Tilton. TP Ward stated the Tilton PB would like to take a united front regarding the Zoning Enforcement violation, along with Attorney Chris Boldt’s help. TP Ward noted he has contacted DMV and as long as the vehicles are registered they would be in compliance. The property owner should be contacted and informed that their operation has expanded, it is no longer in compliance but no one wants to close the operation down. TP Ward stated the property owner needs to request a variance from Tilton or joint meetings would be held with one Attorney representing both Towns (shared fees). Once an Attorney is agreed upon then a letter can be sent from both Planning Boards to the property owner, asking for a revised Site Plan. TP Ward noted he has counted at least 29 vehicles from aerial photos. Mr. Gardner stated it may be impossible for Giguerre Auto to comply with both Sanbornton's and Tilton's regulations, so at a minimum, the planning boards should tell the owners what they feel could be waived, to avoid back & forth. Acting Chair Cioffi stated he disagrees, the vehicles are really near to the road and the compliance comes from keeping the cars back. TP Ward noted that 100% of the buildings are in Sanbornton and there has been discussion of rebuilding the garage. TP Ward stated clearly DOT should be involved in this because he can not believe they would be happy with the egress/ingress and the encroachment on the right of way. The property is also in the “aquifer” zone but a variance was granted 30% coverage. TP Ward stated hopefully the Planning Boards can bring them into compliance because it can not be done within the letter of our laws. Acting Chair Cioffi stated there is a safety issue there and someone could get hurt. TP Ward asked for authorization to proceed with DOT and the Tilton Planning Board. The Planning Board agreed to move forward.  The PB discussed an appropriate setback. Mr. Orgettes asked if the property owner is aware of the discussion that is taking place and TP Ward replied he has only spoken with the business manager regarding a new Site Plan. Mr. Gardner feels that Tilton & Sanbornton should meet first before asking for the Attorney's help and spending $250 an hour. TP Ward stated there are certain things that the Attorney will need to do, to bring the Towns together. 

Master Plan Advisory Committee – The draft is complete with some additional edits to be made and the maps are being handled by the LRPC. The PB and MPAC will hold a joint meeting on 9/1/11 to review the Master Plan 

New Business



Planning Board Secretary Position – TP Ward stated Carole Chase has submitted her resignation because of work load and personal reasons. TP Ward stated he talked to TA Veloski who recommended April Rollins, which has indicated she is available and would work for her. Acting Chair Cioffi stated April is very good & efficient at what she does and he would highly recommend her as well. Mr. Gardner noted that one observation is that what Sanbornton is paying for secretarial work is very attractive and thinks that if the position were advertised it would draw out people looking for a little extra money because the pay is well beyond the market rate. Mr. Gardner stated but if we got someone on the “in” then lets get them in and thanked TP Ward for his efforts. TP Ward stated he likes the continuity between April & the Selectboard. Mr. Gardner made a motion to hire April Rollins as their new PB Secretary and Carmine Cioffi seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.     

Nominations for “Volunteer of the Year” - TP Ward stated he has received a request from the BOS and it is a new initiative that came from a Department Head meeting, to recognize a volunteer that contributes their time & service to the Town. To include Boards & Committees. Mr. Gardner stated he would nominate Don Bormes because he puts in good time, is responsible to the position and is the exemplary PB Member. Acting Chair Cioffi suggested that they wait until a full PB is present. Ex-Officio Giunta offered to find out what the submission deadline is..... Tabled until 9/1/11.  

Support letter Re: LRPC Grant Application to HUD for Sustainable Communities Program – TP Ward stated all nine of the regional planning commission are unifying to submit a grant application to HUD for a sustainable communities grant that would be applied on behalf of the entire State, if approved the funding would come from the Nashua office and be apportioned to each of the regional planning commissions. Letters of support are being requested. TP Ward provided members of the PB with a draft letter for review. Mr. Gardner made a motion to send the letter of support drafted by TP Ward and Acting Chair Cioffi seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

Northern New England Chapter of American Planners Association – To be held in September for two days on Thursday & Friday in Burlington, VT in the amount of $60 dollars. TP Ward stated he would only need to attend Friday, for items that may be applicable to Sanbornton. Acting Chair Cioffi made a motion to allow TP ward to attend the conference and Mr. Gardner seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  

                  Other Business



Lakes Region Planning Commission – Town Representative – Acting Chair Cioffi offered 

to be the Town's LRPC Representative once again. Recommendation to go to the BOS. 

Planners Update

Correspondence – A letter was received, stating that Don Foudriat was awarded the “Kim Ayers” Award for environmental achievements. Master Plan handout – PB reviewed. The PB briefly discussed “condominium conversion” being added to the Subdivision Regulation's definitions as a statutory reference, due to a NH LGC letter. TP Ward noted the Town can regulate the conversions but the Secretary of State's Office, is key to the condominium conveyance.  

Vacation Plans – TP Ward informed the PB he would be on vacation next week but would try to take care of any of the timely issues discussed tonight. 

Site Plan Review -  Continued. TP Ward stated this is an effort to tighten up the Site Plan Review Regulations and noted members should have copies of the amendments being made in bold italics and crossouts. The PB reviewed the changes. Copies are available at the Town Offices. Mr. Gardner stated he is happy with the revisions that have been made and they address many of the issues that have come up. Tabled until next meeting.  

     Meeting Adjourned


The meeting adjourned at 9:06 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins

Interim, Planning Board Secretary

